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May 10th ~ PAC AGM Meeting @
6:30pm 



May 11th ~ District Track Meet ~ early

dismissal @ 1:30pm



May 19th ~ Pro-D Day ~ No School 



May 22nd ~ Victoria Day ~ No School 



June 2nd ~ Sports Day



June 14th ~ Band Concert









Monday, 
May 8th

LORD BYNG ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

Tuesday, 
May 9th 


Wednesday, 
May 10th

May 8th - 12th
Friday, 

May 12th



Thursday, 
May 11th

W E E K  A T  A  G L A N C E

We have a very busy week ahead with the PAC AGM
on Wednesday and our District Track meet

happening on Thursday.  Please ensure you have
signed and returned the permission forms for your

student and are well aware of their events and
arrangements.  As we speed toward the finish line
of our school year keep an eye on your email inbox

for important information and updates! 

PAC AGM @ 6:30 pm
(Zoom link to come!) 

District Track Meet
@ Minoru (early

dismissal @ 1:30pm)

A gentle
reminder to

please call the
Early  Warning
line by 8:00am

to report
student

absences or
lates.  

604.668.
6587





Dress for the weather! 






                        
                 

 As it continues to be rainy and chilly at times, it might be
helpful to bring:  

Rain
Boots!

Waterproof
Jacket! 

Change of
Clothes!

Dress for the
Weather!

May is asian
heritage

month

May is Asian Heritage Month in Canada, a
time to reflect on and recognize the many

contributions that Canadians of Asian
heritage have made and continue to make

to Canada.





May 5th is Red
Dress Day

Red Dress Day honours the
memories of missing 

 Indigenous women and girls
across Canada. Métis artist

Jaime Black helped inspire the
red dress movement, where red

dresses are hung from windows
and trees to represent the pain
and loss felt by loved ones and

survivors.

Attention Richmond families! Did you know that many of Richmond
Continuing Education Summer Learning Programs are FREE for BC

students who are Canadian Citizens, Permanent Residents and
students who have Refugee status?



With an array of exciting and enriching courses and camps to
choose from, your child is sure to have a memorable summer.

Choose from Elementary Enrichment, Summer Exploration, Summer
Fine Arts, Academic Full Credit, Academic Completion, Secondary
Enrichment, and Secondary Enrichment Skill Building Courses. We

also offer Summer Camps for both elementary and secondary
students, with options for ages 6-16. Don't miss out on this

opportunity to grow and learn in a fun and engaging way! Keep your
child's learning journey going strong this summer and sign up now

for Summer Learning 2023.
For more information go to our website at www.RichmondCE.ca








Happy Spring, everyone!   
 

Just a little update about some upcoming library
happenings. In early June, I will be conducting an
inventory of our full library collection.  During
this time, the library will be closed, as I take the

time to individually scan every single resource in
our collection! This allows us to compare all of

the items on our library shelves, with the computer
system, to identify lost, damaged or obsolete book. 

 It’s been 5 years since our last inventory, so it’s
about time we conduct another one!  

 
Shortly thereafter, I will be undertaking another

huge project with our fiction section (chapter
books!), called Genrefication.  Genrefying a

collection is designed with the intent of helping
students find books of interest with ease.  Simply, I

will be rearranging the fiction section by
category, subject or genre. While it’s a hefty

project, Genrefication has become a hot topic in
the library world, and I truly feel it will enhance

the searching process for our students.   
 

Come the end of May (or even sooner!), I ask that you
please help encourage your children to return
their library books in a timely manner, as it’s

imperative that I have all of the library books back
in the library before I start doing inventory.  In the

coming weeks, I’ll be sending out notice slips to
students who have overdue books, so please be sure

to help them locate these books – and return them- if
a slip comes home in their backpacks.   

 
I appreciate all your help, and should you have any
questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at

the school.   
 

Thank you! 
Mrs. Markusoff 

lmarkusoff@sd38.bc.ca 



Please ensure you are using the correct entry and
exits from our school parking lot.  We have noticed
that some drivers are using the wrong one and it is

making for a messy traffic situation  during the
very busy pickup and dropoff times in the lot! 
 When in doubt, please look at the arrows to
indicate which direction you should be going!



·

·

Notice is hereby given that our PAC AGM will
take place Wednesday, May 10th, 2023 at 6:30pm

on Zoom, details to follow. We will be electing
our Executive for the next school year.

Nominations are welcome for the following:
Chair, Vice-Chair, Treasurer and Secretary.  



RICHMOND SCHOOL DISTRICT | PARENT INFORMATION SESSION | MENTAL HEALTH WEEK 

Holding Onto Our Kids
in a Digital World
with Dr. Deborah MacNamara

As if parenting wasn’t hard enough in having to deal with
screens, peer pressure on kids - and then we had to add a
pandemic on top of it! 

How can we hold on to our kids so we can influence and guide them? What do
kids really need from us so as to grow into socially and emotionally responsible
beings? This presentation will discuss issues from technology to peer problems
and how parents are the ultimate answer for what kids need most of all. Practical
suggestions for (re)building strong relationships with kids from preschoolers to
teenagers will be discussed along with managing challenging behaviour -
including screen time!

As part of Mental Health Week, Dr. Deborah MacNamara led a virtual session for
parents, guardians, and caregivers on Holding Onto Our Kids in a Digital World
this past Tuesday. The video link (click here) to this presentation is available until
May 16, 2023. Please note the presentation is tailored for an adult audience, not
children.
 
Passcode: 0vd1y^B&
 

Dr. Deborah MacNamara is the author of Rest, Play, Grow: Making
Sense of Preschoolers (or anyone who acts like one), and her
children’s picture book, The Sorry Plane. She is on Faculty at the
Neufeld Institute and Director of the counselling practice, Kid’s
Best Bet.

https://us02web.zoom.us/rec/share/qz7pNBvT9FjqjEkceL1-3FOJZMDNytXLm0Z-hhdvVl0s35wjegix9Pid9ChTjo3M.T-2fgLiSVhHYwYUK
https://us02web.zoom.us/rec/component-page?action=viewdetailpage&sharelevel=meeting&useWhichPasswd=meeting&clusterId=us02&componentName=need-password&meetingId=ajXb8vdQsKF82d45q5aspQ_1gCRPflSqXUCFrvvcINCwOMJTS7qiFotDMSt6g9zl.PK5q90tZbSp3Qece&originRequestUrl=https%3A%2F%2Fus02web.zoom.us%2Frec%2Fshare%2Fqz7pNBvT9FjqjEkceL1-3FOJZMDNytXLm0Z-hhdvVl0s35wjegix9Pid9ChTjo3M.T-2fgLiSVhHYwYUK




 




















 









May 10th ~ PAC AGM @ 6:30pm



May 19th ~ Pro-D Day ~ No School



May 22nd ~ Victoria Day ~ No School



May 25th ~ Welcome to K Event



May 31st ~ Parent Ed:  Making Sense of Anxiety



June 1st ~ Parent Pub Night @ The Buck & Ear



June 2nd ~ Sports Day



June 9th ~ Byng Family Movie Night 



June 29th ~ Grade 7 Farewell @ 9am



June 29th ~ Last day of school





 

VERY IMPORTANT REMINDER FROM THE  OFFICE.....



If your student is absent or late for school please inform
the office directly by calling the early warning line by

8:00am at 604.668.6587.  

Notable
Dates

Grade 7 Farewell Fundraiser!
Our Grade 7  Farewell committee has set up a

donation account at Return-it to raise funds for
their farewell activities.  Byng friends and

families can collect cans, use the express return
at local depots, print out a label there with the

account number,604-555-2964 and adhere it to
the bag(s) . All donations will be added to the

account and will contribute to making a
memorable and fun experience for our Byng

"graduates"! 


